Lootie Toomasie Chairman Nunavut Water Board PO Box 119 GJOA HAVEN NU X0B 1J0

Dear Mr. Toomasie:

Thank you for the Nunavut Water Board's correspondence of September 4, 2019, received by the Department on September 4, 2019, conveying the Board's reasons for decision and recommendation that I approve Amendment No. 4 to the City of Iqaluit's existing type A water Licence 3AM-IQA1626.

In accordance with subsection 56(2.1) of the *Nunavut Waters and Nunavut Surface* Rights Tribunal Act, I understand that the Deputy Minister of Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs notified you, in a letter dated October 17, 2019, of the invoking of the approval decision extension to allow for the making of a more informed and appropriate ministerial decision by December 2, 2019.

I am pleased to inform you that I have approved the Licence amendment as recommended by the Nunavut Water Board. The signed original is enclosed.

Sincerely,

Hon. Daniel Vandal, P.C., M.P. Minister of Northern Affairs

c.c.: Her Worship Mayor Madeleine Redfern

Canadä

## **EXTERNAL ADDRESSES:**

Her Worship Mayor Madeleine Redfern City of Iqaluit Building 901, Box 460 IQALUIT NU X0A 0H0

Via email: mayorredfern@city.igaluit.nu.ca

## Note:

When sending the letter please email to the following addresses:
Lootie Toomasie lootie.toomasie@nwb-oen.ca
Stephanie Autut stephanie.autut@nwb-oen.ca
Richard Dwyer richard.dwyer@nwb-oen.ca